STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA, COUNTY OF MARSHALL, CITY OF CAMERON,
CITY COUNCIL, REGULAR SESSION, June 6, 2022

The City Council of the City of Cameron met in Regular Session June 6, 2022 in council chambers of the
Benedum Community Building. Mayor Greg Galentine called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The
following council members were present: Sarah Burge, Sherry Johnson, PZ Winters, Joseph Wendt, and
Terri Galentine and City Attorney Christian Turak.

Kenny Richmond, Absent

Police Chief Mike Dougherty, Absent

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Led by Councilperson Sherry Johnson

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Councilperson Sherry Johnson moved to approve the minutes for May 16,
2022 meeting, seconded by Councilperson Sarah Burge. Motion carried, vote of 5 yes.

PUBLIC COMMENT:
1) Steve Haynes from Thrasher updated Council on arrival of parts for Sewer Plant, Phase 2
Sewer Project, and Green Valley water line extension. Will set up meeting for signing
easements when complete.
2) Bruce Whipkey, President of Cameron Pool Committee, approached Council for help in
purchasing new Chemical Feeders for Swimming Pool. His proposal will be put on next
meeting’s Agenda.

NEW BUSINESS:

NONE

OLD BUSINESS

Councilperson PZ Winters moved to accept bid of $1189.18 on sale of 2010 Chevy Impala,
from Emergency Remarketing of Willoughby, OH. Seconded by Councilperson Joseph Wendt. Motion
carried, vote of 5 yes.

FINANCE REPORT: — General Fund: $1,007,931.44 Coal Severance Tax Fund: $0.00 Water Fund:
$68,903.68 and Sewer Fund: $27,957.10 Total: $1,104,792.22

POLICE REPORT:
No report filed

STREETS/ALLEYS/LIGHTING:
Council received copy

SEWER:
No change at Sewer Plant

WATER:



No report (Vacation)

GREATER CAMERON AREA LANDMARKS:
None

VFD
Council received copy

CAMERON POOL:
Pool is beautiful and running smoothly. Our Fundraiser went well. New Jets have helped
circulation of water. Lifeguards are doing great job. Will work with VFD regarding the 4th of
July.

COUNCILPERSON COMMENTS:
Sarah Burge
Concerned about people walking at all hours.

Kenny Richmond
Absent

Terri Galentine
Ask the Chief of the VFD if they would be doing any street cleaning before the 4.
Replied that they would hose down the immediate area of the parking lot where activities will
take place

PZ Winters
Concerned about trash, grass not mowed, 4-wheelers, and back-packers

Sherry Johnson
Potholes on Hillcrest. Any luck with the old BBQ Restaurant?

Joseph Wendt
Crawford Ave. residents have experienced arrows being shot into the siding of their
houses and Streetlights being shot out with arrows.

MAYOR’S COMMENTS:

Mayor stated that if anyone has any concerns in their Wards, please call office to
report. Thank You to Pool Committee. Will be hot patching as soon as Klug’s is open daily. Will be
having a meeting with Tony Clark of DOH concerning paving city streets. Next Council Meeting will be
held on Wednesday, June 22 due to WV Day Holiday on Monday, June 20th
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Lisa Warren, Asst. City Clerk Greg Galentine, Mayor



